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Title: Consider recommendations regarding a Santa Barbara Bowl Foundation 2022 Variance Request,
First District, as follows:

a) Consider and approve a one-time waiver of the annual thirty-seven (37) commercial event
maximum performances pursuant to the Amended and Restated Management and Lease Agreement
between the County of Santa Barbara and the Santa Barbara Bowl Foundation, to allow for up to
seven additional events during the 2022 concert season; and

b) Find that pursuant to the California Environmental Quality Act (“CEQA”) Guidelines, Section 15162,
no substantial changes are proposed which will require major revisions to the prior negative
declaration; no substantial changes to the project have occurred with respect to the circumstances
under which the project is undertaken; and no new information of substantial importance has come to
light regarding environmental effects of the project or of the sufficiency of mitigation measures, and
therefore the proposed actions are within the scope of the Mitigated Negative Declaration (MND)
(Case No. 95-ND-29), adopted by the Board on November 28, 1995, and no subsequent
Environmental Impact Report or Negative Declaration shall be prepared for this project.
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Attachments: 1. Board Letter, 2. Attachment 1 - 2022 Variance Letter Final, 3. Public Comment - Pearson, 4. Public
Comment - Group 1, 5. Minute Order
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Acted on as follows:BOARD OF SUPERVISORS4/5/2022 1 Pass

Consider recommendations regarding a Santa Barbara Bowl Foundation 2022 Variance Request, First District,
as follows:

a) Consider and approve a one-time waiver of the annual thirty-seven (37) commercial event maximum
performances pursuant to the Amended and Restated Management and Lease Agreement between the County of
Santa Barbara and the Santa Barbara Bowl Foundation, to allow for up to seven additional events during the
2022 concert season; and

b) Find that pursuant to the California Environmental Quality Act (“CEQA”) Guidelines, Section 15162, no
substantial changes are proposed which will require major revisions to the prior negative declaration; no
substantial changes to the project have occurred with respect to the circumstances under which the project is
undertaken; and no new information of substantial importance has come to light regarding environmental
effects of the project or of the sufficiency of mitigation measures, and therefore the proposed actions are within
the scope of the Mitigated Negative Declaration (MND) (Case No. 95-ND-29), adopted by the Board on
November 28, 1995, and no subsequent Environmental Impact Report or Negative Declaration shall be
prepared for this project.
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